
PEOPLE & COMMUNITIES COMMITTEE 

WEDNESDAY 25TH SEPTEMBER 2019 

LITTER BIN, AREA BY CINEMA 

1. PURPOSE OF THE REPORT 
 

1.1 To approve funding for a litter bin to be placed in the area adjacent to the cinema. 
 

2. BACKGROUND 
 

2.1 The Town Council previously set aside £700 contribution to MCC for litter bins as 
part of the Phase 3 public realm. This amount was not claimed and the bins have 
been paid for out of the Public Realm budget.  

3. PROPOSAL 

3.1 Following a request from a Baker Street resident for a litter bin in the area by the 
cinema, MCC has carried out an assessment based on their criteria. Siting a bin in 
this area does not meet the criteria but there is a convincing argument for a bin in this 
location as a number of people use this area to sit and eat and no bin is provided.  

3.2 MCC has asked if the Town Council would be willing to pay for the cost of the bin at 
£350 and installation at £100 to enable this request to be approved.  

3.3 The bin would be in keeping with the bins in Phase 3 public realm – grey with top 
mounted ash tray.  

4.0 RECOMMENDATIONS 

4.1  To agree £450 for the installation of the new bin, to be funded from the existing 
allocation of £700 (Project Fund 4400)   


